

City of Cleveland Frank G. Jackson, Mayor

Department of Finance 601 Lakeside Avenue, Room 104 Cleveland, Ohio 44114-1081 216/664-2536 www.cleveland-oh.gov

October 17, 2017

Kevin J. Kelley, President Cleveland City Council 601 Lakeside Avenue Cleveland, Ohio 44114

Re: Request for passage under suspension legislation

un le Kumus

To make additional appropriations of Five Million Six Hundred Thousand Dollars (\$5,600,000) in the General Fund for non-recurring start-up expenses necessary for the County to effectuate the takeover of all City Prisoner operations in accordance with the terms and conditions of the agreement.

Dear President Kelley:

Please let this correspondence represents our request for the above referenced legislation to be passed under suspension at the October 23rd, 2017 City Council meeting. The referenced ordinance authorizing the Directors of Finance to make additional appropriations in the General Fund for payments to the County, which is authorized by Ordinance No. 1216-17, passed October 16th, 2017.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 664-2536. Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Sharon A. Dumas Director of Finance

CC: Nancy Lanzola